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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week is Save a Mate Monday, Year 10 

Western Access Program Orientation Tuesday, 

Senior Dinner Wednesday and Transition 

Thursday.  Another busy week at this outstanding 

public school. The WAP orientation is important as 

the model used for instruction through WAP is 

unique. Study through video conferencing has 

advantages because of the availability of a co-

teacher, smaller numbers and it allows students to 

develop a high degree of independence.  However, 

success does require a higher level of intrinsic 

motivation because lessons are often self-directed. 

WAP also has systems and processes that students 

will have to learn additional to the requirements of 

the mainstream HSC in order to be successful. This 

school can boast that every student who has 

completed the HSC has progressed to full time 

employment or further study over the last 5 years 

which I believe is an achievement we should be 

proud of. 

 

On Sunday, we had over 20 students attend the 

Remembrance Day Service. This is an outstanding 

effort considering the amount of students that rely 

on the school bus to get into town. I think it is 
vitally important that we acknowledge the sacrifice 

of those in the past that allows us the security and 

prosperity we enjoy now. The events in Melbourne 

last week can make us question our personal safety 

but we should always remember the gifts of this 

great country. Trundle has a few human potholes 

but we are a long way from a terrorist hotspot so 

we should always appreciate the advantages this 

town allows.   

 

It is vitally important that students are given a high 

level of support. However, I also passionately 

believe in maintaining the integrity of the Higher 

School Certificate. Therefore, after extensive 

consultation with teachers and executive, I will 

declare a senior student’s position vacant if I 

believe they are not maintaining a consistent 

diligent effort. This will mean they will not be able 

to complete the Higher School Certificate at this 

school. If your child receives a warning letter, I have 

commenced this process and it is now the 

responsibility of the student to change work and 

attendance patterns. As I have wrote many times 

usually the cause and solution can be found to most 

problems by just standing in front of the mirror.   

 

One of the most worrying trends I have seen with 

young people is the blame mentality. What I mean 

is statements such as: I was not selected because 

the coach did not like me or I am being picked on 

by my teacher. Obviously, I was not selected for 

Australia for a Kangaroo tour because of a 

conspiracy against country players. It had nothing to 
do with the almost total lack of talent. 

 

I often wonder if young people’s lives are more 

complex or just different. The increasing rates of 

mental health problems in youth indicate that 

possibly, their lives could be more complex. 

Alternatively, we could have grown up as a nation 

and are now recognising and accepting mental 

health conditions. These conditions should be 

accepted just the same as we acknowledge asthma 

or diabetes but I fear we have a way to go as 

people still whisper the diagnosis of depression or 

anxiety but use a full voice for other conditions.   

 

However, some perfectly healthy individuals 

constantly use the excuse of a tough life. Ultimately 

everyone has a person or event in their life that 

negatively affects them emotionally, spiritually or 

physically. The challenge is how people react to the 

situation. Do we allow ourselves to be dragged into 

the gutter with the human trash or rise above the 

adversity and break the cycle for our children?  

That is the question many young people will have 

to ask in their lives, some countless times. I realise 

life is often more complex than that but ultimately, 

it is about choices. 

 

Formal assessment and curriculum such as the 

Higher School Certificate I believe is only part of 

the learning a school should provide. I am very 
proud of our Interest Electives and School to Work 

program. These programs allow students 

opportunities to develop work ready skills, physical 

fitness or an outlet for creativity. Art, Singing, 

Drama and PE should be viewed at the same level 

as Mathematics or Science, not lower order skills, 

just different.   
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Recently, Jason Lowe under the guidance of Mr 

Richard John Grady has restored his grandfather’s 

motorcycle. It gives me great pleasure to witness 

this level of achievement and I am sure this brings 

pleasure to his whole family. Next week, the 

lengths Jacko and Jason went in this project will be 

explained. 

 

I have many proud moments at this school. Last 

week, yet again, provided me with a proud 

principal /dad moment. Emily Harper sings Happy 

Birthday numerous times a term to students which I 

find very special from a high school student because 

many are too cool for school. Last week, all 

secondary students took to the stage and belted 
out Happy Birthday to Emily. High fees, a big gate 

and fancy uniforms do not create that type of 

school culture and feel of belonging. Well done to 

all involved. I wonder which graph I use in the 

Annual School Report to record this.   

 

Congratulations to the staff members who have cut 

their hair in support of Mrs Ann Marie Taylor our 

office manager who is beginning her battle with 

cancer. The hair will be donated to make wigs for 

cancer patients. I offered but I was told a skin graft 

is not necessary. Bit mean, I would have thought. 

Research states that a positive attitude and support 

of friends is important in the recovery process. This 

cancer has not got a chance.     

 

Ajax our ‘Pets as Therapy’ dog is making slow 

progress, which is to be expected considering the 

extent of his injuries. All money raised through cash 

donations will be deposited into a separate fund 

that two people will need to approve before funds 

can be spent. This will ensure accountability of the 

money so generously donated by members of the 

public and hopefully remove the need for people to 

question the fund which is disappointing. Our 

school to work students will start to build a cage 

for his return as he cannot move around for at least 

eight weeks. His return is most likely in a couple of 

weeks. I intend to invite Mel from Prime television 

to cover his return to Trundle as she has been a 
great supporter of this school and many genuine, 

caring people have been touched and saddened by 

his accident . Local news is an effective forum to let 

people know of his return and progress.  

 

The thinking outside the square that I encourage / 

demand from staff and the numerous extra 

opportunities offered at this school exposes myself 

and staff to criticism. I have been disappointed 

some comments about the school’s ‘Pets as 

Therapy’ dog from people that are ill-informed 

about his role within the school. If we did not try 

anything new such as Ajax, we would live in a world 

of minimal risk and stress. However, that is not a 

world I am prepared to tolerate because I 

passionately believe that our students deserve the 

school to be innovative and calculated risk takers. 

Trundle is often a town of a surplus of opinions but 

unfortunately often a deficit of facts. Sometimes I 

would like people to ask the person telling the 

story who are ‘they’ who have told you because 

many stories start with ‘they tell me’ well who is 
they???? 

 

The sunglasses that drought funding has allowed us 

to purchase for K-4 students should be here this 

week. Again, this is an innovative idea that will help 

our children move to the next stage of sun safe, eye 

protection from extreme UV light. The sunglasses 

have a space for the students name to be placed. 

The school will treat sunglasses the same as any 

piece of property; we will encourage students to 

look after them but take no responsibility for lost 

or broken glasses.  

 

On Friday last week, I received an email from Ed 

Cowan former Australian test cricketer. Through 

his sponsor, GNsports, he is donating the following 

high quality cricket equipment to our school: 

2 Kaboom 31 youth ready play bats. 

1 pair of youth left hand batting gloves 

1 pair of youth right hand batting gloves 

2 pairs of batting pads 

2 GN Elite Thigh pads 

2 Junior Elite Navy helmets 

6 white shield Leather cricket balls. 

This equipment is worth several hundred dollars 

and is far in excess of what the school could afford 

in one purchase. This generous donation allows our 

students to compete on an equal basis with 

wealthier schools and maybe could be the 

difference between a child taking up sport or 

choosing to be the couch laying, video gaming 

champion of Trundle. A highly sought after position 

with a quality field. This is another example of you 

do not ask you cannot get, something I will never 

be accused of as long as I am Principal of this 

school. 
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On Tuesday last week, I visited Matthew Pearce 

Public School at Baulkham Hills. This school has 

1500 students and is 70 % English as a second 

language. This school has donated over seven 

thousand dollars to our school and we have 

formed a very positive ongoing relationship. A very 

positive outcome from this prolonged drought is, 

both our and their students are exposed to 

different cultures and physical environments. If we 

allow students knowledge of different cultures and 

belief systems we naturally reduce racism because 

a very high percentage of racism is generated 

through ignorance. 

 

Looking for a person named ‘They’ as I am always 
looking for the fountain of all knowledge.  

 

John Southon 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jason Lowe with Mr Grady (top) and his 

grandparents, inspecting Jason’s motorbike project. 
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Ajax’s  

Weekly Woof 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Wooof Wooof awards:  
5 big woofs to Forbes Vet Clinic for the amazing 

care I have been receiving. I am now walking and 

placing weight on my back legs. Mrs Southon has 

purchased many toys for me because I am getting 

bored during the day. The vet said I am highly 

intelligent so I get bored easy. What do they 

expect? I am from Trundle Central School! 

 

5 big woofs to all those people who have donated a 

little or a lot to help with my surgery. The fund has 

enough for me to receive the best possible care 

into the future. A special thankyou to the Jones 

girls who donated their money box to the fund. 

This makes me feel special. 

 

5 angry barks to the few people who have 

criticised the school for inviting me into the school. 
I am a highly trained professional who will make a 

real difference when I come back to work.  

5 angry barks to those people who think it is funny 

to throw rocks on the roof of the Principal’s 

house. We know who it is because of the camera 

but Southo said that person has enough problems 

without getting the police involved.  

 

I would like to tell students that what happened to 

me is part of life. Sometimes things happen that we 

cannot understand, it does not mean we are bad 

people or have done something wrong. Southo 

always tells me that the well of human kindness has 

no bottom. I do not completely understand what 

he means but I think it means, we live in a good 

world despite sometimes bad things happening.   

 

Until next week, Ajax 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bark with laughter 

with Ajax: 
 

How can you tell if you 
have a lazy dog? 

It only chases parked cars! 
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Students of the week 
Kindergarten - Annabelle Cotter 

1/2 - Cooper Charlton-Little 

3/4 - Harry Wu 

5/6 - Noah Wilson 

Miss Fitzsimmons - Josh Charlton 

Sportspersons - Scarlett Southon, Jason Gerry 

 
Sun Safe Policy 
This term is a No Hat No Play term. Students 

MUST wear a wide brimmed hat. This means that if 

they do not have a hat, they cannot participate in 

any outdoor activities including lunch time play. We 

keep a small selection of spare hats for those 

students who accidently forget their hats. These 

hats are washed regularly but are not to be used 

every day by the same students. We will endeavour 

to call parents to let them know their child has 

forgotten their hat so that it can be found. Please 

make sure you put your child’s name inside their 

hat. 

 

Kindergarten/Year 6 Transition  
This week will be the fourth week of Kindergarten/

Year 6 Transition sessions that will run throughout 

the term.  

This year the sessions will run from 8:55 – 11:20 

for Preschoolers – Year 5. The Year 6 Transition 

program will run from 10:00am – 12:30pm. 

This will allow the Pre-schoolers and Year 6 to 

engage in some fantastic activities to ensure the 

transition from both Preschool and Primary School 

is a smooth and enjoyable experience.  

All classes in primary will be moving up into the 

next group for these sessions. It is a great way for 

the students to practise being in a new class. 

 

Dad’s In Schools 
Last Tuesday the students in years K-4 participated 

in the CatholicCare ‘Dad’s In Schools’ program. 

The students invited their Dads, Grandfathers, 

Uncles, etc to join them in some fun activities and a 

sausage sizzle lunch. There was an art activity, a 

Lego challenge, a game of French cricket and 

sandpit play. The Dads and students were treated 

to a sausage sandwich for lunch. All the students 

thoroughly enjoyed having their Dads come to 

school. 

Swimming For Sport 
This term we are reducing the size of our groups 

by sending one group to the pool at 1:00pm. This 

group will return to school at 2pm, have lunch and 

return to class for half an hour.  

The second group will walk to the pool as per usual 

and can be picked up at 3pm at the pool. 

Alternatively, if your child catches a bus home, they 

will be picked up at the pool. 

Please check your child’s note carefully. If your 

child is in the group from 1:00-2:00pm, it is 

preferable for your child to bring their lunch and 

suggested that they also bring extra recess.  

If your child is ordering their lunch, it would 

preferable to order something cold rather than hot 

food as the lunch orders will be dropped off at 

1:00pm and the students in the 1:00-2:00pm session 

will not be eating their lunch until 2:00pm. 

 

Primary gymnastics program 
We have just finished a 3 week gymnastics program 

run throughout Primary from Kindergarten to Year 

6.  All students attended a variety of different 

activities throughout the last 3 weeks and enjoyed 

themselves thoroughly. Gymnastics has many 

benefits for students such as improving flexibility, 

agility, coordination, grace, and strength. Thank you 

Grace and Mandy from Tullamore Gymnastics for 

the delivery of this wonderful program. 
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Dads at schools 
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we welcome 3 student teachers from 

Newcastle of University who will be completing 

one of their mandatory practical sessions teaching 

at TCS. Welcome to Miss Ward {PDHPE} and Miss 

Atkinson and Miss Beer {English/HSIE} we are sure 
you will have an amazing time with our awesome 

students. 

 
Our non-core examinations commence this week. 

Our 7’s kick off with LOTE this afternoon and 

9/10’s start with PASS. Hopefully the students have 

taken advantage of the revision pack available and 

are feeling confident and relaxed. Please be aware 

that these exams are occurring and help your child 

mange any stress they may feel in relation to these. 

 
Tomorrow our Year 10 students will be travelling 

with myself and Mrs Morgan to Peak Hill for the 

orientation for the Western Access Program.  We 

will be leaving after assembly and returning before 

the afternoon buses. Could you please ensure that 

your child has returned their permission note, oth-

erwise we will call for verbal permission. 

 
On Thursday our Year 10’s who are commencing 

VET courses (Hospitality/Metals and Engineering/

Construction) will be returning to Peak Hill with 

Miss Rowlands for the VET orientation day.  These 

days are essential to ensure the students have a 

smooth start into their Stage 6 courses. 

 
Mrs Rush is away on Long Service Leave. Mrs 

Goodsell will be taking her classes while she is 

away. 

 
As always if there are any queries in regards to 

Secondary matters please contact me at school. 

 

Have a great week 

Gerry Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies. 

 

 

 
 

 

Secondary Sportspersons (Week 3) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Harper and Bobbie Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our prac 

teachers in 

Secondary: 

Aleisha Ward, 

Rebecca Beer 

and Renee 

Atkinson.  
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7-10 EXAMINATION TIMETABLE TERM 4 

           

 
     

 

      

 

WEEK 5 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 
9.00-10.00 

    
7 MUSIC 

  
9/10 PDHPE 

    
8 LOTE 

9/10 ART 
  

2 
10.00-11.00 

      
  

  
8 PDHPE 

  

RECESS 
11.00-11.30 

  

3 
11.30-12.30 

      
7PDHPE 

  
  

  
7 ART 

9/10 AG 

4 
12.30-1.30 

        8 MUSIC 
  

    
  

  
8 ART 

LUNCH 
1.00-1.30 

  

5 
2.00-3.00 

  
YR 7 LOTE 
9/10 PASS 

  
  

      

WEEK 6 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 
9.00-10.00 

  
ENGLISH 

  
HSIE 

  

  
SCIENCE 

  
MATHS 

  

2 
10.00-11.00 

  

RECESS 
11.00-11.30 

  

3 
11.30-12.30 

          

4 
12.30-1.30 

          

LUNCH 
1.00-1.30 

  

5 
2.00-3.00 
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Super 8’s Cricket  
On Wednesday 31st October our OPENs Boys and 

Girls cricket teams participated in the Central 

Schools Super 8’s Cricket competition. Both teams 

had a great day with the boys finishing with 3 wins, 

1 draw and 1 loss whilst the girls had 3 wins and 2 

loses.  All students participated with enthusiasm 

and displayed a high level of sportsmanship. We 

will now wait to hear from Cricket NSW to see if 

the teams have progressed to the State Finals.  

Secondary Assessments & Homework  

All assessments must be submitted to the 

teacher before 8:55am on the due date. 

YEAR 8 

SUBJECT 

DATE 

GIVEN 

DATE 

DUE 

In Class 

or   At 

Home 
TOPIC 

Technology 

Mandatory 
15/10/18 23/11/18 In Class 

Metal 

Toolbox 

YEAR 7 

SUBJECT 

DATE 

GIVEN 

DATE 

DUE 

In Class 

or   At 

Home 
TOPIC 

Technology 

Mandatory 
15/10/18 23/11/18 In Class 

Metal 

Toolbox 

Year 7 Transition students, designing aprons. 
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Library 

LIBRARY  NEWS 

WEEK 5 NEWS:      

 

We are beginning to hand out overdue notices. Parents, please help your children to start 

looking for the books so they can be returned before the end of the term.  

 

Thank you  

Mrs Rush, Mrs Prebendarcik and Mrs Hawke 

 

 

OUR LIBRARY WAS BUZZING LAST WEEK AT LUNCHTIME.  

Term 4  Week 5 
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Community  
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Trundle Junior Cricket 
The Trundle Juniors travelled to Condobolin on 

Saturday to play the Waratahs. Under superb 

conditions Trundle won the toss and captain 

Paddy Williams elected to bowl. Trundle fielded 

very well keeping the scoring at a slow rate finally 

dismissing the home side for 53 runs. 

Batting with determination Trundle set about 

taking control of the game winning their first game 

of the season and breaking a twelve month 

drought! 

 

Wicket takers for Trundle: Charlie Anderson 4, 

Oliver Dunn, Aliethia Stokes, Eric Fernando and 

Jim Ramsey 1 each. 
Runs for Trundle: Eric Fernando 11, Paddy 

Williams 10 and Sam Charlton 9 

Catches: Paddy Williams 2, Jim Ramsey and Blair 

Macdonald 1 each 

 

Points for Trundle: Charlie Anderson 3, Sam 

Charlton 2, Paddy Williams 1 

Condo Pizza Award: Charlie Anderson 

Trundle $10 Voucher: Erin Fernando 

 

Well done Trundle Juniors and hope we can back 

this win up with many more. Training 4.30 next 

Thursday and we play Colts at Trundle next 

Saturday 17 November. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dolly’s Beauty and Beyond 

Opening hours: Wed and Fri afternoon 

Phone no. 0428 921 092 

Trundle Central School prints these advertisements as a community service. It doesn’t necessary mean we endorse the content. 

PLEASE NOTE: Trundle Central School will only print 

advertisements free of charge for non-profit organisations. 

Businesses will be charged a fee to advertise. Please contact the 

office for more information.  
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Trundle MPS Visiting 

Health Professionals 

 

Women’s Health Nurse will be in 

Trundle on Tuesday 13th 

November. 

 

Dietitian will be here on 

Wednesday 14th November. 

 

 

Please ring the Trundle MPS for an 

Appointment 68921900. 

TRUNDLE 

SURGERY 
XMAS – NEW YEAR 

OPEN HOURS 
LAST DAY OPEN 

WILL BE 

 
THURSDAY 13th 

DECEMBER 2018 

 

RE-OPEN 
WEDNESDAY 2nd 

JANUARY 2019 

 
If any scripts are needed over 

this period please contact the 

Surgery early December 

Phone: 

68921930 
In case of emergency please contact 

Trundle MPS on 68921900 or contact 000 

for an ambulance. 

Trundle Central School prints these advertisements as a community service. It doesn’t necessary mean we endorse the content. 
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE! 
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